
The Magic of Volunteers! 

Memory Brick Project 

Last February it came to our attention the “Club” may not be plush enough to fund needed 

improvements to their facilities.  The question then became what could we do WITHOUT ANY expense 

to the club to fund the needed improvements.  Hence, the idea of the Memory Brick Project was born.  

This project went through months of being formed by volunteers and funded entirely by donations from 

other members of the club.  From getting approval for the location since this would be placed on the 

grounds to funding the needed supplies:  rental of jackhammer to using other dumpsters to dispose of 

the broken asphalt, to purchasing brick and sand and yes, even the new solar light post.  The Club is not 

paying for electricity here folks!  There has not been one dime used from club funds for this project and I 

am thrilled to be able to say to ALL the volunteers – we did it!  We had an idea, we had the faith and we 

persevered and we did it! 

There is a long list of volunteers and I am not even sure of everyone’s name, therefore I will not try to 

list them all here at this time.  The important thing to remember here is that we can work together to 

make things happen.  Because this is a project that will be on-going we do plan to have a Dedication 

party in March to share in the pure joy of accomplishing a major project just by working together.  The 

funds for the Dedication will not come from the club either.  It will come from wonderful donations that 

others have given just because they believed in this project and wanted to make it happen.  

We do ask your support for the folks that put a lot of blood, sweat and tears into these projects just for 

the betterment of the community.  There have been quite a few projects this fall/winter besides the 

brick project and it’s time to celebrate.  It is OUR community and OUR responsibility to make it all work 

out.  We must all do our part even if that part is just giving a much needed kind word in passing!  We all 

need to stick together and we can and will have many more successes!  After all, there have been so 

many before us doing the same thing, isn’t this the least we can do!  


